

Metropolitan Sports Facilities
Commission. Subject Files.

Copyright Notice:

This material may be protected by copyright law (U.S. Code, Title 17). Researchers are liable for any infringement. For more information, visit www.mnhs.org/copyright.

HUBERT H. HUMPHREY

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

December 23, 1977

Mr. Dan J. Brutger, Chairman Metropolitan Sports Facilities Commission 402 Metro Square Building St. Paul, Minnesota 55101

Dear Dan:

Thank you for your letter officially informing me of the action by the Metropolitan Sports Facilities Commission in naming the proposed stadium the Hubert H. Humphrey Sports Center.

I am indeed honored and at a loss for words by this great honor that you and the commission have bestowed upon me.

You can't imagine how this action has touched my heart and brought a warmth all over me. I just don't know what to say. But, please extend a most sincere thank you from me to all members of the commission and especially to Dick Radman, who I know put this proposal before the commission.

Thank you, thank you.

Sincerely,

Thebett I Lunghey
Hubert H. Humphrey